Redacted Summary of Case No. 14006.A
QUESTION
A City Department Manager asked the Board about the past conduct of one of the Program Directors in the Department, specifically, whether that Director violated the Ordinance’s “reverse revolving door” provision (§2-156-111(d)), which became effective on November 1, 2012.  
LAW
That Ordinance provision states, in brief, that, for two years after joining the City, a City employee or official may not personally participate in a decision-making capacity as to his or her immediate pre-City employer or client.
FACTS
The employee was involved in a Request for Proposal (RFP) process for a City grant. A non-profit company that was one of several affiliated companies under the umbrella of a larger non-profit entity was one of several RFP bid finalists. The employee’s immediate pre-City employer was another of the affiliated companies. The employee had been in City employment less than two years. Among other things, the employee scored the RFP responses, though not the response submitted by the affiliate of the employee’s pre-City employer. In the course of the employee’s City job, he trains and meets with employees from both his pre-City employer and from its affiliate, the RFP bid finalist. In all other aspects of his City job, the employee consistently avoided contact with personnel from his pre-City employer and from the umbrella organization.  In addition, he has not communicated with personnel from his pre-City employer on behalf of his City co-workers. 
ANALYSIS
The Board first addressed the relevant factors to consider in concluding whether the pre-City employer and the grant finalist were the “same person” for purposes of this provision.  It examined the circumstances of their affiliation, including legal and operational overlap in management or clientele.  It then addressed the employee’s level of involvement in decision-making in the RFP process, such as scoring the hopeful contractors or meeting with other City employees about finalists’ presentations to the Department, and, also, the nature of the employee’s continued involvement with personnel of her former employer and of the grant finalist.  It finally discussed the factors to consider when determining whether any violation committed was minor.  These include whether: (i) deciding the violations was minor would still uphold the spirit of the Ordinance; (ii) a reasonable third party would view any violation as technical; and (iii) there was a pattern evincing an attempt to violate the Ordinance.  In conclusion, it addressed the next course of action under §2-156-070(b), which governs minor past violations.  This would include sending a letter of admonition to the employee and the Department, pointing to critical improvements in compliance going forward. 
BOARD’S CONCLUSION
The Board determined that: (i) the employee had indeed violated the reverse revolving door provision, §2-156-111(d); (ii) the violation was minor pursuant to §2-156-070(b); and (iii) the Board would send a letter of admonition letter pursuant to §2-156-070(b), and distribute educational materials regarding this minor violation.  
